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President’s Message

Hello Tioga Terrians!

The Terrace has enjoyed a prolonged winter! Great for winter sports enthusiasts! But 
spring is right around the corner!

The big change is here! The newsletter is now online, it is on the TTCA Facebook page 
(Tioga Terrace Civic Association) and website (www.tiogaterrace.org ). Printed copies will 
be available at the Red Apple gas station and Visions Federal Credit Union. Event 
notifications will be via the TTCA FB page, website, and additional signage on Tioga Blvd, 
Griffin Drive, and Glann Road. If you are reading this message, I assume that you know 
this.

We have plans for an Estate Planning presentation by representatives from Coughlin and 
Gerhart on March 29 10AM to noon. A Fire Safety presentation will be on May 3 (this 
includes home safety, emergency exits, and using a fire extinguisher.) The fire safety 
presentation was fabulous last year so we are repeating it. Both are at 30 Glann Road 
(Park Terrace Methodist Church) and childcare is available. Please RSVP to me. My email 
address is on the last page.

And, people always ask, “When are the Terrace Garage Sales?” May 17th.

Many thanks go to the innovative and friendly TTCA board. We are still looking for a VP 
and Garage Sale coordinator. As always you are invited to the board meetings on the 
second Tuesday of the month at 7:00PM (except July and August) at 30 Glann Road.

You make up the Terrace and the Terrace is made up of you!

“Say what you mean and mean what you say, but don’t say it mean.”

Mere

TTCA President 2025



Legislative News

+The budget has come in at the allowable 2% tax cap. Copies of the full budget 
are available at the town hall.
+Several new pieces of equipment will be purchased for the highway department 
including a second leaf vacuum. Funds available from the 2021 American 
Rescue Plan defrayed the expense.
+The need for updates for sewer and water was given a grant of $6 million of the 
possible $9 million expense from the 2021 federal infrastructure act through 
NYS. 

           To advertise in the TTCA newsletter, which is published 4 times a year (Spring, Fall,
        holiday and winter), and goes to almost 800 households, email Jennifer Savelli at 

jsavelli@uek12.org. Prices are: business card size $20, ¼ page $30, ½ page $50, full page $100. 
Checks should be payable to Tioga Terrace Civic Association and mailed to Jennifer Savelli at 5 

Brookside Ave West. Inclusion is on a first come first served basis and as space allows. Payment 
must be made prior to acceptance. 

Estate Planning 
with representatives from 

Join us at the Park Terrace 
Methodist Church at 30 

Glann Rd. On March 29th at 
10:00 AM

 Fire Safety Presentation

May 3rd from 10:00-Noon at 
the Park Terrace Methodist 

Church on 30 Glann Rd. 
Includes: home safety, 

emergency exits and using a 
fire extinguisher

mailto:jsavelli@uek12.org


Terrace Funding: Projects & Events

This is our first completely digital Newsletter. The Terrace Talk Newsletter is available on 
The Tioga Terrace Civic Association Facebook page and on our website, 
www.TiogaTerace.org.  A small number will be available for those without internet at the 
KwikFill and Visions FCU on Rt 434.

We’d like to tell you a bit about our initial plans for the savings from printing and postage 
costs.

We’re planning to significantly increase our charitable contributions within the Terrace.

First, we’ll be increasing our Scholarship donation from $500 for 2 graduating seniors to 
$1000 for each of 3 of our seniors who are heading for higher education. We’ll continue 
improvements in our parks, both Tioga Blvd and Woodside.

Our Santa and Halloween events will continue but we’re planning several more family and 
adult events as well. There are several charitable contributions in the Terrace that we are 
looking to increase or add also.

In the meantime, we’d love to hear your suggestions for events you’d attend and 
participate in. Please email your suggestions to the Park Co Chairs listed on the last page 
of the Newsletter.

And as always, we so appreciate your support.

TTCA Board

TIOGA TERRACE CIVIC ASSOCIATION
Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of every month 

except during the months of July & August, at 7PM at 
the Park Terrace Community Methodist Church, 30 Glann Rd., Apalachin. 

                              If you’re interested in keeping up with events that are going on in the Terrace, you 
                            can visit either the Tioga Terrace Civic Association Facebook page or 
                             tiogaterrace.org   Our Facebook page also provides residents with a forum to
                             communicate news, pose questions, or conduct other, general dialogue with a 
                             broader audience. As a reminder, TTCA strives to ensure that our website 
                             continues to remain as a safe environment for civil discourse, and ask that each 
                             user help maintain to keep the site functioning in this manner.  

With everyone’s cooperation, our site can continue to be a beneficial asset to our community.

http://www.tiogaterace.org
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ftiogaterrace.org&c=E,1,2NWstFwHlwPE1bjkZIt1ookd12MVVNeyII6E-pi763xOf6RCSuzwGSCUiMsshZwUBlAFtYarnqEXz-iknjq_bgEkYHtTHaDTQDCxkLwh7gGf6bqmhyMaWQ,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1


Santa Visit
Santa arrived on Dec 21st at Park Terrace Church and greeted children 
there. They were happy to see him and received an ornament and had 
cookies and milk. Thank you to the Civic Association for helping to set 
up and thank you to Jennifer Savelli and Rose Howard for helping out 

with Santa's visit.



Santa Visit



Holiday Decorating Contest

Congratulations to this year’s winners!!

46 Frederick 
6  Riverside   

3 Bowen   



Through snow and ice and unanswered doors, the Tioga Terrace Civic Association welcomes 
all the new arrivals to the Terrace! It is enjoyable to meet the young families moving into the 

Terrace, which remains one of the most desirable places to live in the area. Newcomers 
receive a bag of welcome information and goodies.

Welcome to: 

19 Hilltop Road

13 Brookside Ave West – Salvatore Peretore II

58 Elmwood Drive – Melissa Hotchkiss and Danny DiCamillo and kids

24 Crescent Drive – Traci Cannon and Shawn Rohr

Hello Terrace neighbors!

May is almost here, which means the membership drive is about to begin. If you are 

interested in volunteering to help with the drive or learning more about it, please 

contact Keri at (607) 625-2580 or Elise at (401) 225-6686. The more hands that help, 

the easier the work is for everyone. We are still asking for a $20 donation this year. If 

you’d like to pay ahead to save time for the volunteers from stopping at your house, 

please send your $20 donation check or cash made out to TTCA to 4 Bowen Lane or 3 

Cherry Court. Please include your address so we can check you off our list!

Enjoy your spring and summer!

Elise & Keri

Membership Chairs



                                                           TTCA   Board Members                                                               

Members Position E-Mail Address  Home Address Home Phone Other Phone

Barrett, Keri Membership Co-chair (607) 625-2580

Bennett, Elise Membership Co-chair elisepearl66@gmail.com (401) 225-6686

Bocek, Meredith Scholarship mkbharp@gmail.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Sydlosky, Nancy Christmas Lights nsyd19@stny.rr.com 19 Oakwood Dr 258-0276

Howard, Rose Highway/Legislative meem0331@gmail.com 9 Sequoia Ln 607-761-5424

Bocek, Meredith Newcomers mkbharp@gmail.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Dean, Bridget Newsletter Assist BDean70762@aol.com 15 Hillside Dr. 540-842-7776

Dean, Bridget Secretary BDean70762@aol.com 15 Hillside Dr. 540-842-7776

Foy, Chrissy Parks Co-chair foyrd@yahoo.com 716-213-8096

Stark-Plunkett, Melissa Parks Co-chair starkmelissa@icloud.com 39 Elmwood Dr.

Bocek, Meredith President mkbharp@gmail.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Fuerstenberg, Linda Newcomers Co-Chair lfuersten@yahoo.com 70 Frederick Dr 765-6678

Bocek, Meredith Special Events mkbharp@gmail.com 75 Glann Rd.  658-6589

Lynch, Kate Halloween Decorations lynchura@stny.rr.com 17 Overbrook Dr 258-0128 765-5882

Mancinelli, Tara Halloween  Party taralazyriver22@gmail.com 4 Elmwood Dr 759-9518

OPEN POSITION Vice President

Roden, Linda Santa Visits ljroden@stny.rr.com 3 Brookside Ave E 625-4198 727-0929

Savelli, Jennifer Newsletter Editor jsavelli@uek12.org 5 Brookside Ave W 651-5885

Showalter, Mike Website Admin diveinwatches@gmail.com 5 Frederick Dr 239-2072

Sydlosky, Nancy Treasurer nsyd19@stny.rr.com 19 Oakwood Dr 258-0276

OPEN POSITION Garage Sale Chair

Leveille, Tricia Garden sleveille@stny.rr.com 8 Sequoia Lane 221-9722
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Terrace Talk is published by the Tioga Terrace Civic Association (TTCA), Apalachin, NY.  Discussion of issues herein is 
intended to educate and inform.  Advertisement in this publication does not constitute endorsement by the TTCA, nor is 

TTCA responsible in any way for goods or services advertised herein.  All submissions, including articles, letters or 
advertisements are subject to approval before publication. TTCA reserves the right to edit, refuse, reject or cancel any 

written work or ads at any time.   Comments may be addressed to Editor,  5 Brookside Ave. West, Apalachin, NY 13732, 
or email to jsavelli@uek12.org.
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